
MINUTES
GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
Regular Session, November 13, 2017, 6:00 PM
CITY HALL, 154 SW OLD MISSION AVENUE, GREENVILLE FL 32331

ALSO PRESENT: 	John Reid, Town Attorney
		Kimberly Reams, Town Clerk
		Hakili Washington, Public Works – Fire Chief
		Jim Parrish, Grants Consultant
		Mike Murphy, Mott MacDonald
		Kovacherich Arnold, Former Council Member
		
		
1. Call to Order: After prayer and the pledge, Mayor Malone called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.  

Ms. Dansey stated that she objected to Mr. Arnold being seated at the Council Table.
 
2. Roll Call by the Clerk: 
Council Member Joi Collins, Council Member Barbara Dansey, Mayor Calvin Malone and Vice Mayor Brandi Seabrooks were present. 

3. General and Miscellaneous Business:  
A. Department Reports
TOWN MANAGER: Mr. Dean introduced himself as the new Town Manager.  Mr. Dean stated that he had an assertive and aggressive agenda.  Mr. Dean stated that he would be available by phone or in his office.  He went on to say he believed we were here to serve the people.   Mr. Dean stated that he liked to build a consensus in things we are doing.  Mr. Dean stated that he would be calling on some to help him with projects.  Mr. Dean concluded by thanking the Council for the opportunity to serve in Greenville.  

4. Citizens Participation:  
Mr. Eddie Powell stated that his question had been answered.  He just wanted to know if a Town Manager had been hired.  He went on to say that when water bills go up how come a notice is not sent.  Ms. Spears, Deputy Clerk explained that the rate was based on 2000 gallon minimum whether it was used or not and additional gallons are charged an additional $2.50 per 1000 gallons.

Ms. Hinton welcomed Mr. Dean and went on to state that she would like to echo Ms. Dansey’s objection to Mr. Arnold’s presence at the Council table.  




Department Reports
Public Works: None.
Fire Department:  None.
Recreation Department:  None.
Grants Consultant: Written report attached.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Town Clerk: Ms. Reams stated that the auditor’s would be here the second week in January to perform the audit.  Ms. Seabrooks asked that Ms. Reams step to the podium when reporting.
Town Attorney: None.

Ms. Dansey moved to adjourn; second by Ms. Seabrooks.  Meeting adjourned.  


Respectfully submitted,


______________________________		
Kimberly M. Reams	
Town Clerk				
